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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

LEVEL OF NOTIFICATION: retail pharmacy 

SUPPLIER: Sandoz 

Description Lot # Exp Date NDC UPC 
GATIFLOX OPH .5% SAN 
2.5ML 

290632F 10/31/20; 289210F 
10/31/19 61314067225 36131467225 

NEOMY+POLY B+DEX O/S 
FAL 5ML@ 

295342F 08/31/20; 287880F 
10/31/19; 287881F 10/31/19; 
290555F 11/30/19; 290556F 
03/31/20; 290557F 03/31/20; 
293386F 03/31/20; 293387F 
03/31/20; 293388F 05/31/20; 
293389F 02/29/20; 293390F 
05/31/20; 293392F 07/31/20; 
304966F 04/30/21; 295344F 
10/31/20; 295345F 10/31/20; 
295346F 10/31/20; 295347F 
11/30/20; 298823F 08/31/20; 
298825F 12/31/20; 304495F 
01/31/21; 304496F 11/30/20; 
304497F 01/31/21; 304963F 
03/31/21; 304964F 05/31/21; 
293391F 06/30/20 

61314063006 36131463006 

Sandoz is voluntarily recalling the above items and lots because certain safety label changes 
were not updated in the patient insert. This recall is to the pharmacy level. Affected product 
started shipping December 7, 2017. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


